https://fastzaban.com





م :

نام خانوادگی :

محل امضاء:



صبح پنجشنبه ۹۲/۱۱/۱۷



وزارت علوم. تحقیقات و فنّاوری سازمان سنجش آموزش کشور 3

اگر دانشگاه اصلاح شود عملکت اصلاح می شود. اعام خمیتی (ره)

آزمون ورودی دورههای کارشناسی ارشد ناپیوسته داخل ـ سال 1393

علم اطلاعات و دانششناسی ـ کد 1119

مدت پاسخگویی: ۱۲۰ دقیقه

تعداد سؤال: ۱۲۰

عنوان مواد امتحانی، تعداد و شماره سؤالات

ديف	مواد امتحانی	تعداد سؤال	از شماره	تا شماره		
1	زبان عمومی و تخصصی	٣.	1	۲+		
۲	منابع و خدمات مرجع	۱۵	71	۴۵.		
٣	سازماندهي منابع	10	46	۶.		
*	مديريت منابع	1.	۶١	γ.		
۵	کتابخانه و کتابداری	10	٧١	۸۵		
78	فناورىهاى اطلاعاتى	10	٨۶	۹۵		
٧	مدیریت کتابخانه و مراکز اطلاع رسانی	٧-	٩۶	۱۰۵		
Α.	آمار و روش تحقیق در کتابداری	10	1.9	17+		

بهمن ماه سال ۱۳۹۲

استفاده از ماشین حساب مجاز نمیباشد.

این آزمون نمرهٔ منفی دارد.

عفحه ۲ مفحه 310E

زبان عمومی و تخصصی

	ulary ose the word or the phr nark your answer sheet.	ase (1), (2), (3), or (4	t) that best completes each
	rself was thin and frail b	out her son was a	sixteen-vear-old.
1) unbearable	2) verbose	3) sturdy	4) lethargic
Some tribes still	the more remote	mountains and innole	
1) forego		3) ensue	4) aggravate
The of cof	fee brought Christine in	to the small cafe	T) aggravate
			4) badge
The client	2) fragility our proposal because th	ov found our present	ation banal and
unimpressive.	our proposar because tr	icy round our present	ation panal and
하는 하는데 하는데 하는데 얼마나 되었다면 살아 있는데 하는데 하다.	2) amulated	3) bailed	1) rejected
	2) emulated		
		wrong ne nad done, I	lowered him to the floor
and tried to apole	ogize.	2) 4 11	Kindy
1) remorse	2) charity	3) stubbornness	4) esteem
		ns on how to correct t	he problem; we all found
out how to handl		200 122027	22 STERRETT
perpetual	rudimentary	explicit	4) trivial
I the cold	I was getting by taking	plenty of vitamin C p	ills and wearing a scarf.
1) vanished	2)squandered	forestalled	4) penetrated
Why would Ian v	vant to claim his inherita 2) peril	ance and then give all	his money away? It was a
			+) magment
sentenced to thre	e years of imprisonment	•	ds, found guilty and
sentenced to thre 1) essential	e years of imprisonment 2) fraudulent	t. 3) vulgar	4) witty
sentenced to thre 1) essential The question of h	e years of imprisonment	t. 3) vulgar	4) witty
1) essential The question of h several weeks.	e years of imprisonment 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga	t. 3) vulgar ained entry to the hou	4) witty se the police for
sentenced to thre 1) essential The question of h several weeks. 1) exhilarated	ee years of imprisonment 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed	t. 3) vulgar ained entry to the hou	4) witty se the police for
The question of h several weeks. 1) exhilarated Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then	e years of imprisonment 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage at mark your answer shee	t. 3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choic t.	4) witty the police for 4) perplexed te (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read cach space. Then Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rem	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage at mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a breathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi-	4) witty the police for 4) perplexed te (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits diver uses a self-contained n-hold or on air pumped from as, (usually compressed air), diver's umbilical and longer be open circuit, in which
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater bedone to rem before being re-br	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed.	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a breathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished	4) witty 4) perplexed 6 (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits 6 diver uses a self-contained 6 n-hold or on air pumped from as, (usually compressed air), or diver's umbilical and longer be open circuit, in which closed circuit, (14) ed from a supply of feed gas
rhe question of he several weeks. 1) exhilarated Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other me the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to reme before being re-breath that	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed. 2) on which they	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a creathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which	4) witty the police for 4) perplexed te (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits diver uses a self-contained a-hold or on air pumped from as, (usually compressed air), diver's umbilical and longer be open circuit, in which closed circuit, (14) ed from a supply of feed gas 4) they
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rembefore being re-br 1) that 1) allowing them	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent aw the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be added of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed. 2) on which they 2) they allow	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a reathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which 3) allowed them	4) witty 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) the (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits diver uses a self-contained as, (usually compressed air), or diver's umbilical and longer to be open circuit, in which closed circuit, (14) ed from a supply of feed gas 4) they 4) to allow
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read cach space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rembefore being re-br. 1) that 1) allowing them 1) exhausts	2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed. 2) on which they 2) they allow 2) is exhausted to	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a preathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which 3) allowed them 3) exhausting	4) witty 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) they 4) to allow 4) the police for 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) they 4) to allow 4) be exhausted
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rem before being re-br 1) that 1) allowing them 1) exhausts 1) where the gas b	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage at mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. Secure than breath-hold. Secu	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a preathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which 3) allowed them 3) exhausting 2) which breathes the	4) witty 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 6 (1), (2), (3), or (4) best fits diver uses a self-contained 6 (usually compressed air), 7 diver's umbilical and longer 8 be open circuit, in which 9 closed circuit, (14) ed from a supply of feed gas 4) they 4) to allow 4) be exhausted he gas
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other me the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rembefore being re-brown before being re-brown 1) that 1) allowing them 1) exhausts 1) where the gas brown 3) the breathing gas brown and the surface.	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed. 2) on which they 2) they allow 2) is exhausted to breathing as which	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a breathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which 3) allowed them 3) exhausting 2) which breathes to the present of the prese	4) witty 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) they 4) to allow 4) to allow 4) be exhausted 4) witty 4) to allow 4) be exhausted 4) they 4) to allow 4) be exhausted 4) the gas athing gas
Part B: Cloze Directions: Read each space. Then Scuba diving underwater breath Unlike other m the surface, scuba (12) great underwater endur exhaled gas (13) is scrubbed to rem before being re-br 1) that 1) allowing them 1) exhausts 1) where the gas b	2) fraudulent 2) fraudulent now the murderer had ga 2) assailed Passage the following passage as mark your answer sheet is a form of underwate ing apparatus (scuba) to be nodes of diving, (11) a divers carry their own ter freedom of movement rance than breath-hold. the surrounding nove carbon dioxide, and reathed. 2) on which they 2) they allow 2) is exhausted to breathing as which sed	3) vulgar ained entry to the hou 3) countered and decide which choice t. r diving in which a preathe underwater. rely either on breath source of breathing gathan with an air line or Scuba equipment may gs, or closed or semi- (15) replenished 3) which 3) allowed them 3) exhausting 2) which breathes the	4) witty 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) perplexed 4) they 4) to allow 4) the yas a supply of feed gas athing gas is

PART C: Reading Comprehension

<u>Directions</u>: Read the following passage and answer the questions by choosing the best choice (1), (2), (3), or (4). Then mark the correct choice on your answer sheet.

Passage 1:

Before television and computers, our most powerful communication tool was language. However, the supremacy of language has been challenged by the introduction of images—powerful, realistic, moving images—into our everyday communication. The advent of television and computing in the twentieth century marked a new period in communication technology, the Information Age. The marriage of words and images offered by television together with the interactive power of the computer, have profoundly affected the nature of our society.

In its short life of half a century, the computer has <u>revolutionized</u> the way we communicate. In the workplace, businesses rely on computers for communication and for performing routine tasks such as record keeping, accounting, and inventory. Computing has spawned new forms of media, such as the worldwide network of millions of computers called the Internet. By the mid-1990s, the general public was using the Internet for education, entertainment, and business, making it the fastest-growing medium today.

16- What is the passage mainly about?

1) Uses of the Internet

2) The Information Age

3) Human communication

4) Powerful communication tools

17- According to the passage, how has the technology of the Information Age changed our daily communication?

- 1) It improves our ability to think logically.
- It makes routine tasks more interesting.
- 3) It helps us learn language more easily.
- 4) It combines language with visual images.
- 18- The ward "revolutionized" in line 8 could best be replaced by -----......
 - changed
- 2) developed
- handled
- 4) challenged

19- What new communication medium did the computer generate?

- 1) Language
- 2) Television
- 3) The Internet
- 4) Record keeping

20- It can be inferred from the passage that -----.

- 1) communication tools affect societies
- 2) language is still the most powerful communication tool
- 3) the general public are dissatisfied with new forms of media
- 4) computerization in the workplace has both advantages and disadvantages

Passage 2

The story of communication is an important part of world history. In prehistoric times, for example, people did not have books. They did not know much about geography. People were limited in many ways. They knew only about themselves and their environment. Their knowledge of geographical things like mountains and rivers was limited. They did not travel very far. Sometimes they knew about nearby people and communicated with https://doi.org/10.1001/j.com/nearby-people-and-communicated-with-them. They sent messages in simple ways. Early types of signals for communication included smoke from fires and the sounds of drums.

زبان عمومی و تخصصی

310E صفحه

Then people formed towns, and then cities, as safe places to live. Soon they began to develop other ways to communicate, to spread information. People began to buy and sell things to one another. Because of their businesses, they developed writing system to keep records and to send messages. Life was changing for many people. Business caused changes, and so did the invention of the printing press. Many people learned to read then.

Suddenly communication and knowledge improved greatly. People sent letters and news by horse and carriage. Later the mail went by train, by boat, and then by airplane. World communication became a possibility.

21- What does the passage mainly discuss?

- 1) Life in prehistoric times
- 2) Early forms of communication
- 3) Prehistoric people's knowledge of their environment
- 4) An important part of world history

22- The word "them" in line 5 refers to -----.

1) prehistoric people 2) geographical things 3) nearby people 4) simple massages

23- Which of the following questions is NOT answered by the passage?

- 1) How did people send letters and news?
- 2) What constituted early writing systems?
- 3) What caused people to spread information?
- 4) How did the invention of the printing press affect human communication?

24- Which of the following statements is NOT true according to the passage?

- 1) In prehistoric times, people could use large amounts of information.
- Businesses and the printing press helped people to learn to read and write.
- 3) Ancient people used tools other than language to communicate with each other.
- People had to develop better communication tools as soon as they started to live in towns.

25- The paragraph following this passage most probably discusses -----.

1) letter writing

- 2) world communication
- 3) how knowledge improved
- 4) the impact of businesses on communication

Passage 3

Less than three years ago, doom merchants were predicting that the growth in video games and the rise of the Internet would sound the death knell for children's literature. But contrary to popular myth, children are reading more books than ever. A recent survey by Books Marketing found that children up to the age of 11 read on average for four hours a week, particularly girls.

Moreover, the children's book market, which traditionally was seen as a poor cousin to the more <u>lucrative</u> adult market, has come into its own. Publishing houses are now making considerable profits on the back of new children's books and children's authors can now command significant advances. "Children's books are going through an incredibly fertile period,' says Wendy Cooling, a children's literature consultant. 'There's a real buzz around them. Book clubs are happening, sales are good, and people are much more willing to listen to children's authors."

The main growth area has been the market for eight to fourteen-year-olds, and there is little doubt that the boom has been fuelled by the bespectacled apprentice, Harry Potter. So influential has J.K. Rowling's series of books been that they have helped to make reading fashionable for pre-teens. 'Harry made it OK to be seen on a bus reading a book,' says Cooling. 'To a child, that is important.' The current buzz around the publication of the fourth Harry Potter beats anything in the world of adult literature.

26- What is the main idea of the passage?

- 1) Children don't read nowadays.
- 2) Publishers has lost confidence and wanted to make books like movies.
- 3) Despite the growth of video games, children are still interested in books.
- 4) Other forms of entertainment are competing with books for children's attention.

27- According to the passage, Books Marketing -----.

- 1) is a successful publishing house in the children's book market
- 2) has recently announced that children's books are here to stay
- 3) compared children's books with adults' books in a recent survey
- 4) has conducted research into young children's interest in books

28- The word "lucrative" in line 6 cold best be replaced by -----.

1) critical

2) creative

3) specialized

4) successful

29- According to the passage, children ----- .

- 1) are not interested in topics relevant to adult life
- 2) as young as eight show interest in reading books
- 3) are more interested in television and computers than books
- 4) do not like to be seen reading a book in a public place

30- Why did the author mention Harry Potter in the last paragraph?

- 1) To give an example of a best seller
- 2) To encourage the reader to read Rowling 's series of books
- 3) To emphasize that Rowling's books have contributed to the success of the children's book market
- 4) To compare children's literature with adult literature

منابع و خدمات مرجع

وبسايت تخصصي آزمونهاي زبان

منابع و حدمات مرج	ح					
کدامیک از تفاسیر در	بین شاعران از شهرت ویژهای برخ	وردار است؟				
	۱)روض الجنان و روح الجنان ۲) مفاتح الغيب يا تفسير كبير					
٣) أنوارالتنزيل و اسرار		 *) تفسير اكتشاف عن حقايق غوامص التنزيل 				
	ی یک کلمه از قرآن، اهمیت کدام	이 사람이 아니라 가는 아이들을 걸게 하게 하지만 그 10일까지 하는 사람이 되었다.				
	٢) جواهر القرآن		۴) المفردات في غرايب القرآن			
	، «نرم افزار بشرّی(۲)» صحیح اسن		., ., .			
	کتب نه گانه اهل سنت است.					
	جمه ٣٠ جلد از مجلات بحارالأنوار	علامه مجلسي است.				
	اه حدیثی است و حدود ۱۷۰۰ حُد		منن مسلم است.			
	متن كامل كتاب ُنهجالُبلاغه با اعرار					
	جهان اسلام به روش جدید کدام ًا،		J .,			
۱) درة التاج			7490			
	59	٢) دايرةالمعارف القران العشرين				
۳) دايرةالمعارف «پطر	س بستانی»	۴ المعارف قاموس عام لكن فن و مطلب ۴				
«احصاء العلوم» از ابوا	صر فارابی و «دانشنامه علایی» از ا	بوعلی سینا، جزء کدام نوع دایر	لعارفها به شمار می آیند؟			
۱) فلسفى	۲) علوم مذهبی	۳) علوم طبیعی	۴) علوم دیوانی			
			کی مطرح میشوند و مورد بحث قـ			
میگیرند؟						
۱) مسئله دار	۲) منبع خواه	۳) موضوع خواه	۴) واقعیت خواه			
52	ی»، روشهای ارزیابی کیفی، جزء ک					
۱) گواهان	۲) پرسش کنندگان	۳) نظرات مديران	۴) پاسخ کتابداران مرجع			

https://fastzaban.com

نوع دفترچه	نام رشته امتحانى	کد رشته امتحانی
E	علم اطلاعات ودانش شناسي	1119

شماره سوال	گزینه صحیح										
1	3	31	2	61	2	91	4	121	سفيد	151	سفيد
2	2	32	3	62	1	92	3	122	سفيد	152	سفيد
3	1	33	4	63	1	93	1	123	سفيد	153	سفيد
4	4	34	3	64	4	94	3	124	سفيد	154	سفيد
5	1	35	1	65	3	95	2	125	سفيد	155	سفيد
6	3	36	1	66	3	96	3	126	سفيد	156	سفيد
7	3	37	1	67	4	97	3	127	سفيد	157	سفيد
8	1	38	4	68	3	98	2	128	سفيد	158	سفيد
9	2	39	2	69	2	99	4	129	سفيد	159	سفيد
10	4	40	4	70	1	100	1	130	سفيد	160	سفيد
11	3	41	2	71	2	101	4	131	سفيد	161	سفيد
12	1	42	2	72	1	102	1	132	سفيد	162	سفيد
13	2	43	3	73	2	103	2	133	سفيد	163	سفيد
14	4	44	1	74	3	104	3	134	سفيد	164	سفيد
15	2	45	4	75	2	105	1	135	سفيد	165	سفيد
16	2	46	1	76	4	106	4	136	سفيد	166	سفيد
17	4	47	1	77	1	107	3	137	سفيد	167	سفيد
18	1	48	4	78	4	108	4	138	سفيد	168	سفيد
19	3	49	4	79	4	109	1	139	سفيد	169	سفيد
20	1	50	2	80	3	110	4	140	سفيد	170	سفيد
21	4	51	3	81	1	111	2	141	سفيد	171	سفيد
22	3	52	2	82	3	112	1	142	سفيد	172	سفيد
23	2	53	4	83	4	113	3	143	سفيد	173	سفيد
24	1	54	1	84	1	114	2	144	سفيد	174	سفيد
25	2	55	3	85	2	115	3	145	سفيد	175	سفيد
26	3	56	4	86	2	116	1	146	سفيد	176	سفيد
27	4	57	3	87	2	117	3	147	سفيد	177	سفيد
28	4	58	2	88	1	118	1	148	سفيد	178	سفيد
29	2	59	3	89	3	119	2	149	سفيد	179	سفيد
30	3	60	1	90	4	120	2	150	سفيد	180	سفيد